
 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE BOARD  
The Season of Advent 
During the fourth week of Advent we focus on Mary’s 
open heart as she prepares to receive the gift of 
Emmanuel, ‘God is with us’. The fourth candle 
represents love and the presence of the Saviour. God 
sent Jesus into the world because of his great love for 
us! ‘For God so loved the world that he gave his one 
and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not 
perish but have eternal life.  For God did not send his 
Son into the world to condemn the world, but to save 
the world through him’ (Jn 3:16-17).  If you want to 
know how to love, look at the love that sent Jesus to 
earth to live a life of love and pay the price for all our 
sins.  It is all about love. This is a love that says, ‘I am 
willing to love you no matter what’. As we approach the 
end of Advent let us try to love others the same way 
Jesus Christ loves you. 
The central white candle, ‘Christ Candle’ is lit to mark 
the arrival of Christmastide, on Christmas day and 
represents the life of Christ. 
Let us all pray: Lord, help us not to dampen the joy of 
others. Remind us this week to rejoice always and to 
pray for those in need of our shining light of trust and 
love. Amen.  

 

Homework Projects 
There have been some truly remarkable projects 
completed this term WELL DONE everyone! 

 
OAK – As part of their Geography 
work the children had to draw a map of 
their journey from home to school. 

 
BEECH – As part of their Geography, the 
children completed their own research 
on chosen capital cities. 

 
  
LIME – In Lime class we researched 
Greek Gods and designed our own God. 
As part of RE we retold the story of Noah. 
 

 
 
 
 

HOLLY – Created their own royal artefacts 
as part of their History topic on Monarchs. 
They created a range of castles, crowns 
and jewellery. 

 
Festive Week……. 
Festive week began on Monday with the whole 
school watching the pantomime, Cinderella. 
 

 
 
Tuesday was our Nativity for Ash and Oak Class and 
on Wednesday, Beech, Lime and Holly classes led 
the whole school in a reflective Advent Liturgy.  
Well done everyone, your performances were 
spectacular and can be found on the school 
website/Class Dojo. 
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Christingle Making 

 
 
Den Building 

     
 
Christmas Lunch/ Jumper Day 
A huge thank you to Emma & the team in the kitchen 
for providing a wonderful Christmas lunch for us all on 
Thursday, well done!!! 

 
 
The winner of guess how many sweets in the jar - Adam 
from Holly Class. There were 79, and the winner of the 
find the treasure was Vania from Beech class. 

 
 
Christmas Hamper Raffle 

Was drawn in the assembly 
this morning, 
congratulations to our 
winners Moyin and Eleanor. 
Merry Christmas and enjoy! 
 

 

Thank you for your generosity to help us support 
Martin House Hospice! All contributions have 

been gratefully received.  We will update you in 
the next newsletter with the amount you have 

raised for this wonderful charity.   
 
Keeping children safe online 
 

 

 
 
Do you know who your child is talking to online?  
useful websites for further information: 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk ,  
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk , 
https://childnet.com , 
https://www.internetmatters.org  
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://childnet.com/
https://www.internetmatters.org/


 

 
 
Application for an Environmental Permit under 
the Environmental Permitting (England & Wales) 
Regulations 2016. Please email your objection to 
the proposed incinerator before 10th Jan 2022 to 
protect our pupils’ health and wellbeing! 
 
16th December 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Re: planned incinerator project 544 Duncombe Road 
 
https://www.bradford.gov.uk/environmental-health-
and-pollution/pollution/duncombe-road-bradford-
installation-of-small-waste-incineration-plant/ 
 
Bradford Council refused to approve this permit 
application and The End Journey Ltd have appealed this 
decision by submitting an appeal to the Secretary of 
State. This project would mean that harmful toxins 
would be burned into the air that we all breathe for 12-
14 hours 5 days a week. This will negatively impact on 
the health and wellbeing of our young children, staff, 
parents and local community. 
For example: 
 
• nitrogen dioxide (NO2); 
• sulphur dioxide (SO2); 
• total dust, which includes fine airborne particulate 
matter (PM10 and PM2.5); 
• carbon monoxide (CO); 
• hydrogen chloride (HCl); 

• hydrogen fluoride (HF); 
• Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs); 
• the following trace metals: 
• cadmium (Cd); 
• thallium (Tl); 
• mercury (Hg); 
• antimony (Sb); 
• arsenic (As); 
• lead (Pb); 
• chromium (Cr); 
• copper (Cu); 
• manganese (Mn); 
• nickel (Ni); and 
• vanadium (V). 
 
I strongly object to this appeal process because of the 
short timescale, all objections must be placed by 10th 
January 2022 and over the Christmas holidays which is 
not sufficient time for the process of appeal. 
 
I need your support to place your objections against 
this project and you can do this by directly emailing 
stephen.waterfield@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
 
I have emailed Naz Shah, MP for Bradford West asking 
for her support. We need to all act together for a safe 
environment for our children and our school family. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Miss Parker 
Headteacher 
 

 
 
Winter Weather & School Closure 
We have a text messaging system in school as well as 
Class Dojo which we use to contact you with any 
important messages. This will include any school 
closures due to bad weather conditions.  You can also 
hear the school closures on Pulse Radio or by visiting 
Bradford Schools Online (emergency school closures). 
Always assume we are open unless you receive a text or class dojo 

message saying the school is closed. 

Covid-19  
Please see www.gov.co.uk for travel information in 
around our country and abroad. 

https://www.bradford.gov.uk/environmental-health-and-pollution/pollution/duncombe-road-bradford-installation-of-small-waste-incineration-plant/
https://www.bradford.gov.uk/environmental-health-and-pollution/pollution/duncombe-road-bradford-installation-of-small-waste-incineration-plant/
https://www.bradford.gov.uk/environmental-health-and-pollution/pollution/duncombe-road-bradford-installation-of-small-waste-incineration-plant/
http://www.gov.co.uk/


If there are any health issues for members of your 
household relating to Covid-19, during the holiday 
period, please make school aware by emailing:  
constantcontact@stwilliams.bradford.sch.uk   
Covid-19 Risk Assessment - Please look on the 

school website for the current website; this will be 

renewed closer to re-opening at the end of 

December, in advance of the 4th January 2022.   

 

Warning: No Holidays in Term Time  

Please book holidays for when school is closed. We do 

not authorise any holidays in term time and fines will 

be issued for taking your child/children out of school 

during term time. Please be mindful of the travel 

restrictions in place and the need to self-isolate after 

visiting certain countries. 

Attendance and Punctuality is a HUGE part of Keeping 

Children Safe 

Staff in school have a legal duty of care for all pupils in 
school and it is the law that children attend school 
every day.  Parents/carers must contact school on the 
1st day of their child’s absence by either telephoning 
01274 545743 or by text message on 07624806369. We 
expect pupils to arrive on time, ready for learning. 
Punctuality is an essential life skill needed for the world 
of work. Please understand that there is a child-care 
fee of £1, per child, for every 5 minutes pupils are 
collected late at the end of the school day. Thank you 
for your support to be on time.  
 

Attendance & Punctuality 

Give your child the best start in life – every school day 
counts!  
 This week’s Trophy Winners!     
 

Class %                 Number of 
Lates per 
class 

Time lost 
through 
lateness 

Number 
of pupils 
on time 

Ash 90.0% 7 3hrs 35m 21 

Oak 98.2% 3 15m 25 

Beech 95.7% 8 3hrs 50m 20 

Lime 93.6% 3 20m 22 

Holly 98.7% 1 5m 30 

95.4% Overall school attendance 
93.3% Overall school attendance to date 

 
Congratulations…Bravo…Well done!!! 

 

 
Class teachers’ Achievement Awards: 

Congratulations to these fabulous award winners:  

Fariya, Jibrael, Oskar, Darina, Nicola, Mia, Julie, 
Emilia, Sofia and Jacqueline. 
 
Hot Chocolate Friday:  
Fariya, Jibrael, Ralfs, Monika, Lola-Mae, Sofia, Ayra, 
Win, Davie and Caleb. 

Virtue Certificates this week:  
Muhammad – Love, Darina – Love, Sofia – Love, 
Muntaha – Simplicity, Caleb – Faith. 

100% Attendance Full Autumn Term  
06/09/21 – 17/12/21. 

Marcella, Abubakar, Connor, Lochlan  

Abby, Jeremiah, Vivienne, Oskar, Zoe, Rumaisah, 

Oliver, Vania, Sofia AR, Amanda, Zion, Kathrine, 

Ranaya, Iylah, Klaudia,Fatima, Saif, Patryk, Arsenijs, 

Zain, Eleanor, Leodette, Julia, Kevins, Jaden 

100% Attendance during Autumn Term 2 
02/11/21 – 17/12/21. 
Amaan, Riley, Anna, Dennis, Cassidy, Keyaan, Oliwia, 

Amaya, Muntaha, Ali, Julie, Kevin, Harvey, Nina, Colin, 

Shanel 

Homework Project Certificates this week:  

The following children have completed their homework 

project – well done and keep up the good work!  

Alan, Eesah, Pawel, Kacper, Abby, Hakeem, Amelia, 

Darina, Riley, Vivienne, Karolina, Ralfs, Jeremiah, 

Oskar, Dennis, Rumaisah, Mia, Sofia, Suzanna, 

Amanda, Ranaya, Oliwia, Zion, Vania, Muntaha, 

Fabian, Raksana, Ingrid, Ahmad, Klaudia, Ayra, 

Emilia, Hashim, Julie, Faiza, Ruby, Umayma, Sofia, 

Ali, Jaden, Nina, Rayhan, Samica, Colin, Patryk, 

Nikola, Julia, Eleanor, Shanel, Tiana-Marie, Fatima 

and Zain. 

Dates for your diary: 
 

04/01/22 School re-opens Tuesday 4 January 
2022 

Breakfast Club opens every day at 8am,  
50p per child per day.   

A lovely way to start the day!  
Please arrive before 8.30am 

 
P.E. Lessons  

 
Oak Class – Monday’s and Friday’s  
Beech Class – Tuesday’s and Thursday’s  
Lime Class – Thursday’s  
Holly Class – Friday’s Swimming 
 
After School Clubs 



 
Monday Music Club - STARTS MONDAY  
  10.01.22 
  Arts & Craft Club - STARTS MONDAY 
  10.01.22 
Tuesday Minecraft Club - STARTS TUESDAY 
  11.01.22 
Thursday Board Games 3.15pm – 4.00pm 
  in Holly Class STARTS THURSDAY 
  06.01.22 
  Homework Club 12.25pm – 12.55pm in 
  Lime Class STARTS THURSDAY  
  06.01.22 
Friday     Choir Club 12.25pm – 12.55pm in the 
  Hall STARTS FRIDAY 07.01.22 
 

 
 

Happy birthday to you,  happy birthday to you,  

happy birthday dear 

Eva, Karolina, Muhammad, Jacqueline, Brodie and 

Nikoletta 

happy birthday to you! Hope you have a special day. 

 

 
 

Thank you! I and all the staff 
appreciate your cards and gifts, you 

are very generous and it is  
kind of you. 

Have a lovely Christmas Break and 
see you all Tuesday 4 January 2022, 

at 8.45am 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Masses 2021 

CHRISTMAS EVE 

Vigil Mass St Matthews 4pm (Carol Service 3.30pm) 

Vigil Mass St Williams 8pm (Carol Service 7.30pm) 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

9am St Matthews 11am St Williams 

Note there will be no Saturday Vigil Masses on the 

evening of Christmas Day. 

There will be no Weekday Masses from Monday 27th 

December to Friday 31st December. 

NEW YEARS DAY 1 January 2022 

Solemnity of Mary Mother of God Mass 12.00 Noon St 

Williams 

Vigil Masses for 2nd Sunday of Christmas will be 4pm at 

St Matthews and 6pm at Williams. 

As previously noted there are no weekday Masses 
between Monday 27th and Friday 31st 

 


